
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 
Regular Meeting 

Monday  
January 9, 2017 

7:00 P.M. 
 
 

 Call to order 

 

o Deputy Mayor Hickey called to order the Village Board Meeting at 7:01 pm on January 9, 2017 

at the South Blooming Grove Village Hall located at 811 State Route 208, within the Village of 

South Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

 Roll call 

 

The following persons were present:  

 

o John Hickey – Deputy Mayor 

o James Mullany - Trustee 

o Dorine Sas – Trustee 

o James LoFranco- Trustee 

o David MacCartney, Esq. 

 

Absent 

o Robert Jeroloman - Mayor 

 Public Comments 

o Vicky Codner– asked if any summons’ have been issued on Merriewold Lane South.  Trustee 

Hickey advised that the Town of Blooming Grove Police Chief spoke with the school bus company 

and advised there would be zero tolerance.  Ms. Codner also asked if the village had the speeding 

device examined/reviewed yet. 

o Pete Piampiano – advised that just today (1/9/2017) while driving on Route 208, he was almost T-

Boned by a light gray minivan pulling out of Merriewold Lane South.  Additionally, he advised that 

a school bus is failing to completely stop and is “rolling through” the stop sign at Sears Road and 

Houston Avenue. 

o Kris McConnell – asked how long is a dumpster allowed to be in the driveway of a residence.  He 

noted a dumpster at 18 Fort Worth Place for over 5 months as well as a dumpster at a residence 

located at the top of Pine Hill Road before Green Road. 

o Erin McEvoy – asked if Moshe met with the Police Chief regarding the traffic and vehicle situation 

on Sears Road and future events.  Deputy Mayor Hickey advised her yes and that all issues discussed 

with the Police Chief at our prior Village Board meeting were addressed. 
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o Brian Mullan – asked how long a “Pod” could be on a resident’s property.  He advised that there is a 

Pod on San Marcos for at least a month. 

o Michele Rivera – asked why nothing is happening to rectify the garbage on properties along Dallas 

Drive.  She has made numerous reports but the garbage has not been cleaned up. 

o Sara Howell – suggested that new residents be provided with a welcome hand out or packet 

containing information regarding the village including information regarding the village code.  

Trustee Sas thought this was a great idea. 

o Sonya Ayala – asked if “tiny homes” were covered in the village code.  She advised that she has 

seen a few in Monroe.   

o Kathy Aldinger – advised that there was a meeting at the Town of Blooming Grove regarding the 

“Wards” on Tuesday, January 10, 2017 at 7:30.  Supervisor Fromaget was at the meeting and 

confirmed the upcoming public hearing and answered various questions pertaining to the process 

and timeliness regarding the public hearing and “Wards”. Deputy Mayor Hickey advised residents 

that they were best to present their specific questions to the Town at the upcoming meeting. 

 Correspondence 

o None 

 

 

 Trustee Comments 
 

o Trustee Sas wished all a Happy New Year. 

 

 Abstract 

 

o Motion to accept the abstract by Trutee Sas, seconded by Trustee Mullany, abstract accepted 4 Ayes, 

1 Absent. 

 Business 

o Resolution No. (1) – Establishing the polling location and hours of voting for the Village 

Elections on March 21, 2017.  Motion to accept by Trustee LoFranco, seconded by Trustee 

Sas.   Resolution passed.  4 Ayes –Deputy Mayor Hickey, Trustee Mullany, Trustee Sas and 

Trustee LoFranco; 1 Absent, Mayor Jeroloman. 

o Resolution No. (2) – Authorizing the Mayor to enter into an Agreement with New York State 

Health Insurance Program.  Motion to accept by Trustee Sas, seconded by Trustee LoFranco.   

Resolution passed. 4 Ayes – Deputy Mayor Hickey, Trustee Mullany, Trustee Sas and Trustee 

LoFranco, 1 Absent, Mayor Jeroloman. 

o Resolution No. (3) – Approving, confirming and ratifying the emergency purchase of 30,000 

gallon drinking water storage tanks for the Worley section of the consolidated water district. 

Motion to accept by Trustee Sas, seconded by Trustee LoFranco.   Resolution passed. 4 Ayes 
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– Deputy Mayor Hickey, Trustee Mullany, Trustee Sas and Trustee LoFranco; 1 Absent, 

Mayor Jeroloman. 

 

 Adjournment 

 

o Motion to close the meeting by Trustee LoFranco, seconded by Trustee Sas at  

8:43 pm. 4 Ayes, 1 Absent.  

  

 

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 

Kerry Dougherty, Village Clerk 


